Suburban Library Cooperative

System Managers Meeting

Tuesday, December 8, 2009
9:30 AM
MeLCat
SLC has been having some issues with Pro-Med delivery for MeLCat items. Pro-Med is saying they can only take four bins. Then other times they will show up with a big truck and deliver 19 or more bins. SLC has been trying to contact Sue Alt at Michigan Library Consortium without any success. Walt (SLC’s delivery driver/sorter manager) will send in a form to Pro-Med every time there is a problem with Pro-Med delivery.
ROG wanted to know the status of the lost items list some of the libraries compiled last year when SLC delivery was done by Pro-Med. There is no information to share on this so SLC will investigate.
SCS showed examples of damaged items received in Pro-Med recently.

Delivery
SCS said that the black ties that the sorters use on the bins are really tight and difficult to take off. Many seem to be tied from the top down instead of the bottom up like library staff was shown to do. SLC will talk to the sorters about this.
The sorters ask that if libraries have a bin with Pro-Med items to please put SLC items on top. That way, SLC items will no longer be missed until after the bins are done for the day.

Cataloging
Lauren asked libraries to remember not to create another record if they see TPL is on the record they want to add a title to. SLC is in the process of removing TPL items but this will not remove the record. 
Round Robin
Amy asked how the libraries are doing with editing the birthdate field. SBL asked for an extension of three months. The committee agreed to this. The final date for libraries to be finished making any changes to the birthdate field is April 1, 2010.

The committee agreed on changing the renewal item message that shows up in eLibrary since it is confusing to patrons. It currently says: “Renewal limit reached for materials unseen by staff.” SLC will remove the final part that says “unseen by staff.”  Also, staff and patrons do not like the message in eLibrary “Unavailable for display” that comes up when searching by library only. It makes the patrons think none of the other libraries own this item. Per the committee, SLC will find out if this can be removed.

Sirsi will be coming to meet and train SLC staff the first week in February. The list of Sirsi concerns will also be addressed during this time. 

Symphony 3.3.1 has just been released last week and is now on SLC’s test server. This version fixes the error that would not allow staff to run reports with the call number range. The committee agreed that they do not want this upgrade until after the holidays. SLC will send out release notes after SLC staff views them.

SCS noticed some MCL items have recently circulated. MCL items are not to circulate. If you notice this happening again, please contact SLC with the item information. MPL found a MCL card that was current. Again, contact SLC if you notice this happening. ALL remaining MCL cards were expired so this should not be happening.
There was a discussion about how libraries handle holds that come in that are damaged. SCS was wondering if libraries give them to the patron or send them back to the owning library to mend for filling the hold. Each library handles it differently. Some send it back to the owning library (some also call the owning library and check it out to the owning library’s repair user); others give it to the patron with a note inside the item explaining the damage so the patron is not accused of causing the damage. 

The email migration continues. Chris is contacting libraries individually to set this up. In the meantime, library staff that has been moved over to the new email client will have to also check their old email client since emails will be sent to both until everybody is on the new email client. The old email server will be kept running until sometime after (for example, two months) everybody is switched over. The maximum amount of emails is 100 MEG per user and this includes ALL emails.
RSV previously asked if system managers would be willing to have first notices mailers and SVA be change from sending a notice 12 days afterwards to earlier. The committee agreed to change the notices to be sent 7 days after the item is overdue. SLC will make the changes to these notices directly after the meeting. The committee will discuss whether or not this change should be permanent at the January meeting.

CHE recently had Casco Twp. patrons coming in and their cards have not expired yet. She verified that it was okay to handle these patrons as she sees fit until their privileges expire. 

UPL said the blanket holds wizard still does not work. Others agreed with her. SLC will find out why the wizard has never worked properly from Sirsi.

SCS wondered how libraries get stats for OCLC items that SCS sends out. Many keep track manually. SCS also wanted to know how libraries handle paying other libraries lost items. The items should be paid in the system and the money then sent to the owning library. 
SLC is working with Unique Management, Sirsi, SCS and SHL because they noticed the referring library showing SLC again. This did not happen (again) until November. If a library notices SLC is the referring library for a patron that was sent to collections, please look into the bills to find out who is the referring library. 

Most libraries do not allow patrons to use a P.O. Box when getting a library card. Those that do also put in the street address in a note/comment field so they have it on record.

SCS asked library staff to remember to fill out the damaged/missing pink slips completely; otherwise staff does not know what to do with the returned item.

Thank you to everybody that brought tasty holiday treats to share!

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 12 at 9:30 AM at SLC.
The meeting adjourned at 10:45 AM.
Present: 

Cathy Les (SHL), Nicole Laviolette (SCS), Vicki Bernieri (CLL), Lynn Couck (LEN), Sue Todd (EPL), Oksana Urban (WPL), Margaret Smith (ARM), Diane Burgeson (SBL), Suzanne Graham (RAY), Holly Kirsten (CHE), Mo Swanwick (ROG), Annette Goike (MPL), Marsha Doege (UPL), Rebecca Cousineau (FRA), Sue Woodward (SHL), Ronna Gillis (HPW), Chris Frezza (SLC), Charlie Nocita (SLC), Lauren Boggs (SLC), Amy Shaughnessy (SLC).
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